	Winterbourne Down War Memorial

Winterbourne Down war memorial will benefit from a grant of £5,400 from the War Memorial Trust.  The money will enable the war memorial in All Saints Churchyard to be levelled.  Those involved in the project are Trustees of All Saints Trust Burial Ground.  Frances Moreton, Director, War Memorials Trust said “War memorials are a tangible connection to our shared past creating a link between the fallen and today.  It is vital we ensure all our war memorials are in the best possible condition for their age and the charity is delighted to support this project.  The centenary of World War I is a wonderful opportunity for local communities across the country to protect and conserve their war memorials.  If anyone knows of any other war memorials in need of help please contact us”.

Winterbourne Duck Pond

It has been a tough few months getting the levels right at the pond whilst it displayed a blue and green algae infection.  Whilst working with the Environmental Agency this has now been resolved and the pond at time of reporting is now clear.  To fish the pond you must be a member of the Frome Vale Angling Club and abide by their angling rules. To join the angling club please contact John Treasure at 28 Orchard Vale, Bristol, BS15 9UN or e mail: john-treasure@sky.com There are special membership rates for residents of the civil Parish of Winterbourne and for under 16’s. Please remember that anyone fishing for freshwater fish at any water in England must hold an Environment Agency Rod Licence, available from any post office. The Parish Council will continue to manage the area surrounding the pond.    

Avon and Somerset Police Beat Surgery

The current scheduled police surgeries at The Greenfield Centre, are:  Wednesday 31 January 2018, Saturday 10 February 2018, Wednesday 21 February 2018.  All surgeries are between 4.00pm – 6.00pm.  Our Beat Officer is Elizabeth Ball and she can be contacted on 07889 656329 or alternatively 101.
Locals Invited to ‘Dive in’ at Winterbourne Swimming Pool
Staff at Winterbourne International Academy are encouraging the local community to use the facilities at the school swimming pool. The pool is open to the public to enjoy three times a week, so whether it’s a few laps after work or a family swim, the pool is open on the following days:

Sundays 8.30am – 10.00am (from 4th Feb)

Wednesdays 7.00pm – 9.00pm

Thursdays 7.30pm – 9.00pm

A full pricelist and more details can be found at: http://www.trfa.org.uk/leisureandlearning/swimming-pool/  
The Swimming pool at Winterbourne has been part of the Local Community since 1973 and is operated by Winterbourne International Academy.

	
	Winterbourne Medieval Barn
Local people have been working for 20 years to save the wonderful medieval barn, which was on the verge of dereliction, and bring it into community use.  In May 2016 'development funding' of £165,000 was awarded by the Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) to help Winterbourne Medieval Barn Trust and South Gloucestershire Council progress plans for the long-term future of the barn and associated buildings.  These plans were submitted to the HLF in November 2017 as Part 2 of the grant application totalling £1.045m and the HLF decision is expected in March 2018.  Meanwhile the Trust also has to raise an additional £400,000 of match-funding.  On the assumption that the HLF approves the proposals, refurbishment work will commence at the Barn early in 2019 and it is anticipated that the site will reopen fully in 2020.  The planning application and listed building application have been submitted to South Glos Council, and progress should be shown on the SGC Planning website. 

As a separate project, work started in October to restore the cart shed as a Reception and Education Facility, and it is hoped that this will be in use from early 2018. The Trust is planning another varied programme of community events for 2018, and full details will be on the website shortly.  Popular events that will return this year include a Jazz evening in May, Medieval Fayre in June, summer music and drama, and Orchard Harvest Day.  The first event of 2018 is another Apple-Grafting workshop on 3rd March, and bookings are now being taken. 

Winterbourne Medieval Barn Trust is always delighted to welcome new volunteers, whether to help with maintenance and repairs, with the productive garden, with planning and administrative tasks, or to help out at events.  Volunteering provides an opportunity to meet new people as well as helping the Trust and the wider Community, and maybe learning new skills.  Volunteers have the opportunity to help to shape the future of this magnificent building at a crucial point in its history.  Contact details and more about the Medieval Barn are available on the website  www.winterbournebarn.org.uk
Apple Grafting Workshop -  Saturday 3 March, 10am - 4pm
A one day course which explains why and how we graft fruit trees, run by Ben Raskin of the Soil Association, who is a very experienced horticulturalist and an excellent tutor. Learn to sharpen knives, cut the wood correctly and prepare it for grafting, and then make your own graft from start to finish, ending up with a new apple tree. There will be the opportunity to make at least three grafts to take home. With this skill, you will have the whole world of apple varieties available to you to be able to grow yourself.  The workshop is limited to eight people so advanced booking is essential - cost £45 for the day.  More details on the Barn website or ring 0117 957 4921

 


	
	
	

	
	
	


